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Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday July 17th, 2018 at 7:00pm
1. Welcome, Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence

Attendees: Cllr Keith Jones (Chairman), Cllr D Hammond, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr D Reed, Cllr.B Hayball-Jones and Cllr H Davies. Cllr L Brookes, Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr P Wilson, County Cllr C Cave
Also present: Jo Howell (Clerk), K Protheroe (Clerk, designate)
Apologies for Absence

PCSC Stone.
2. Approval of K Protheroe to be appointed Clerk of the Council

The Chair asked K Protheroe to leave the meeting to enable the discussion.
It was proposed by Cllr Keith Jones that K Protheroe be employed as the Council’s new Clerk. This was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.

3. Disclosure and confirmation of declarations of interest 

Cllr Davies confirmed a declaration of interest in respect of Item 17 (Planning Applications) in respect of planning application 2018/00811/FUL (ANH)20 to his own home.
Cllr Blethyn and Cllr Wilson declared an interest in respect of Item 9 (Allotment Association) and confirmed they would not take part in any subsequent vote, although Cllr Wilson had a special dispensation to speak.
4. To consider Police Matters
The Police were not in attendance. However, it was noted that the original date for this meeting had been postponed to enable interviews for the Clerk’s post and the Police had attended on the original date.
5. To receive the Minutes of the Extraordinary General Meeting and the Ordinary Meeting held on 12th June 2018.
The following adjustments were proposed:

EGM

Item 4: To agree the extent of the restricted area in the allotments
Minutes should have stated ‘kerb’, not ‘curve’.

Item 11: To discuss and agree the final wording of the response letter to the Allotment Association, including any additional matters raised during this meeting

The minutes note that Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting at its end and prior to the commencement of the Ordinary General Meeting (OGM). He asked the Chair to amend the minutes as he was present for the start of the OGM. The Chair and all other members agreed that Cllr Karl Jones had left prior to the commencement of the OGM. 

The Chair noted that the Council was being asked to correct the minutes and   proposed it should do so, if they felt the minutes were not a true record. The proposal was not seconded, and thus the proposal failed.
The Clerk outlined the complaints and concerns policy to Cllr Karl Jones.
It was proposed by Cllr Davies that the minutes of the EGM were accepted as a true record, which was seconded by Cllr Wilson. A vote was called on the proposal with 7 votes for the proposal, and 1 vote against and therefore it was resolved that the minutes of the EGM were accepted as a true record.

Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting at 19:20 to attend an important business matter.

OGM

It was proposed by Cllr Blethyn to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record, this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all. 


The Chairman signed both sets of minutes.

6. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda
EGM

There were no matters arising.

OGM

Item 11: To consider submitting an Expression of Interest for a community asset transfer of the land previously occupied by Mr Carroll in Llangan. 

The Clerk confirmed the submission had been made.
7. To consider County Council matters

CC Cave had previously submitted a comprehensive report and there were no questions in relation to this. 
8. Public session and matters arising from public session
There were no members of the public present.
9. To approve the signing of the agreement with the Allotment Association

The Clerk briefed members on the relationship that would exist between the Allotment Committee and the Council and the terms of the agreement.

It was proposed by Cllr Reed that the Council approved the agreement and authorised it to be signed by the Chairman. This was seconded by Cllr Hayball Jones and agreed by all.
10. To discuss and decide on the formation of an Allotment committee, members and terms of reference

The Council agree that the first issue that needed to be resolved related to the retrospective planning applications required in respect of the structures on the allotment site. It was agreed that a Working Party should be formed to address this matter rather than a formal committee of the Council and that the Council should appoint Cllrs Reed, Wilson and Blethyn to take on this project and make recommendations to the Council. The working party would have no decision-making powers and the terms of reference would be agreed at the next meeting.
Cllr Reed advised the Council that a Treoes resident with a longstanding involvement with the allotments should be approached to assist the working party. The Council agreed.

The Council agreed the working party, its membership and the proposal to request the assistance of the aforementioned local resident. This was proposed by Cllr Hammond, seconded by Cllr Brookes, and agreed by all.
11. To discuss Vale Council parking consultation and Vale Council Public service protection orders in relation to dog controls consultation and agreed best steps in determining responses

The Clerk outlined the details behind both the consultations. The Council agreed that in both cases it was appropriate that they should respond as the outcomes could directly affect local residents. Both consultations will close prior to the Council’s next meeting in September. Accordingly, it was agreed that all members should write to the Clerk, who will ensure that the Council’s views are collated and submitted to the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
12. To consider the results of the public consultation questionnaire and agreement on next steps

Cllr Brookes outlined the key trends emerging from the public consultation questionnaire. Cllr Brookes explained that in addition to the statistical information all respondents had made additional written comments. Whilst this was very encouraging, it is necessary to work through the information carefully before proposing the next steps, which would be quite an extensive exercise. 

Cllr Brookes asked members to send their feedback to her and to comment on the usefulness of the information. The Council agreed and will review progress at its September meeting. The Council expressed its thanks to Cllr Brookes for her hard work on the analysis.
13. To receive update from Cllr Reed re Llangan Broadband project and approval of covering letter
Cllr Reed updated members on the good progress being made with the broadband ‘community of interest’ scheme. He explained that the group of residents working on this project would be assisting all residents who require help in completing their application forms.

The Council thanked Cllr Reed for his support of this project and confirmed their approval of the proposed covering letter.

14. To agree new Standing Orders 
The Clerk outlined the small number of changes to the Standing orders.
It was proposed by Cllr Keith Jones that the new Standing Orders be approved, this was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all. 

15. To consider Community Centre reports including update on work to be completed at Treoes Hall and event planning for the Treoes Hall as required under Stronger Communities Grant application
Llangan Hall – The Clerk confirmed that the required Welsh Rural Development grant has now been approved and a pre-project meeting took place on 11th July 2018 with officers of the Vale of Glamorgan Council, Cllr Davies and representatives of the Hall’s Management Committee. The project plan has been agreed in principle, with the tender process to be approved at the September meeting of the Council. Work is scheduled to start early in the new year. 

The Vale of Glamorgan Council’s Service Level Agreement in respect of the Section 106 funding of £14k to support the project is also close to agreement and the draft letter of agreement was presented to the Council.

It was proposed by Cllr Davies that the Council agree in principle the draft service level agreement letter in relation to the S106 funding; this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all. 
The Clerk advised the Council that the S106 sustainable transport funding in relation to Fferm Goch and the path to the community centre were also being progressed by the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
The Clerk advised the Council that the S106 project in relation to the project had made excellent progress and the Vale of Glamorgan Council would be holding a question and answer session on 1st August 2018 between 16:30 and 18:30 at the Community Hall prior to the works commencing.

Treoes Hall – the Clerk confirmed that she had raised the issue regarding the Hall’s roof with the Vale of Glamorgan Council and that the officer had agreed to investigate this matter. 

The Clerk confirmed that the last part of the Treoes Stronger Communities grant has now been paid.
Cllr Blethyn raised the matter of the trees behind Treoes Hall again. The Clerk agreed to chase this with the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
16. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature 
The Clerk confirmed that all action points from the last meeting were completed or underway.
Finance report: Funds as of 09.07.2018 equalled £15,487. There had been no receipts since the last meeting.
The payments to be approved by the Council were as follows:
27/06/2018

Noticeboard -Treoes Hall
101055

£875

27/06/2018

First Payment new website 
101056

£540

30/06/2018

Clerks Salary 


101057

£275.36

30/06/2018

HMRC Q1 - PAYE/NI

101058

£123.4

All payments were approved and two cheques signed.
Cllr Brookes confirmed she had received the Quarter 1 bank reconciliation and signed to show approval.

The Clerk went through the Quarter 1 budget review and the following changes were agreed by the Council:

· adjust the Clerk’s salary budget by £346.58 due to additional works in respect of grant projects, allotments projects and interviews for new clerk
· adjust the mileage budget by £41.82 to account for additional works in respect of grant projects, allotments projects and interviews for new clerk

· adjust the subscriptions budget by £150.00 to account for advertisement costs in respect of clerk recruitment
Cllr Wilson requested clarification as per the Council’s January 2018 meeting that £5000 had been set aside for possible Treoes Hall roof repairs.  It was confirmed by the Clerk that the sum was accounted for by various different budget headings, which could be moved as required.

17. To consider any planning matters incl Bridgend planning
The following planning matters were considered:

2018/00811/FUL (ANH)20, Timbers Green, Llangan
Proposed conservatory addition to existing extension
2018/00498/FUL (ANH): 8, Fferm Goch, Llangan
Existing double extension to be demolished to first floor level, to allow for new double extension to be built up off of the existing ground floor walls. Internal alterations to first floor to provide large master bedroom and en-suite. Single storey extension with flat roof, to offer open plan living and dining space

P/18/492/RES- Reserved matters to P/16/549/OUT for approval of landscaping within the development site at the land east of the A48 (Crack Hill) Brocastle, Bridgend. CF25 5AU

2018/00772/FUL (NPS) 27, Timbers Green, Llangan
Single storey rear extension to kitchen/dining room to create an orangery


The Council did not wish to make any comments on these applications.

18. To consider any correspondence and associated replies
The correspondence was reviewed and noted. Cllr Blethyn submitted a note from a small group of Troes children who had raised £30 to support improvements to the local park. The Council expressed their thanks to the children and County Councillor Cave will meet with the children, wearing her chain of office, to thank them. 
19. To consider any reports of Councillors 
Councillor Reed reported on the Community Liaison Committee Meeting, notably in respect of the Vale of Glamorgan Council’s plans for the transfer of non-statutory community assets to volunteer groups.
Cllr Wilson reported on correspondence regarding the quality of certain roads in the community with the Vale of Glamorgan Council.

20. Time, date and venue of next meeting
The Council were reminded the next Ordinary meeting will be on 4th September 2018 at 7pm in The Old School Rooms, Llangan.
21. The meeting closed at 9:00pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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